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COUNTRIES WANT INDEPENDENCE, NATIONS WANT LIBERATION, PEOPLE WANT REVOLUTION

OUR CENTRAL TASK

BUILDING THE NEW 
COMMUNIST PARTY

Since the betrayal of the Com
munist Party USA, the central task 
facing the communist movement has 
been the building of a.Marxist-Len- 
inist Party. On this there is gen
eral agreement within the communist 
movement. This task can be broken 
down into three component parts-- 
ideological, political, and organ
izational .

The ideological sphere has cal
led for the reaffirmation of the u- 
mversal principles of Marxism-Len
inism which the CPUSA has abandoned. 
This task calls for relentless str
uggle against revisionism, and par
ticularly the revisionism of the CP 
USA. The CPUSA, once a party repr
esenting the interests of the prol
etariat, has now abandoned Marxism 
Having become a reformist party 
which rejects the struggle for the 
dictatorship of the proletariat th
ey have become guardians of the di
ctatorship of the bourgeoisie, con
demning the working class to the r- 
nle of capital and wage slavery. By 
re'jectino the necessity for armed 
struggle  ̂ they liquidate the basis 
for an end to all oppression, -- 
class oppression, national oppres
sion and women's oppression. By 
repudiating the fundamental prin
ciples of Marxism, they have in es
sence turned to and accepted the 
ideological outlook of the capital
ist class. We must continue the 
struggle to expose and isolate th 
em within the communist, working- 
class and revolutionary national 
movements. We must remember too 
that this struggle is not limited 
to the struggle against the CPUSA 
but must be waged against the ide
ology of the bourgeoisie within 
the communist movement, wherever 
it crops up This struggle must 
therefore be waged internally and 
externally throughout the life of 
the new party.

In the Political sphere we 
must struggle to apply the univer
sal principles of Marxism-Leninism 
to the concrete conditions in the 
USNA. We must further develop pol
itical line, and clarify line dif
ferences, through study, analysis, 
and polemics Also through testing 
the line in revolutionary practice 
and summing up the results to fur
ther enrich or modify it. It will 
be unity on political line that wi
ll lay the basis for the unity of 
Marxist-Lemmsts Political line, 
based on an analysis of the object
ive and subjective factors, inter
nationally and nationally, taking 
into account the historical exper
ience of the international working 
class struggle, will point out the 
tasks facing the revolutionary pro
letariat, who are our friends and 
who are our enemies. Political

line, in laying out our tasks and 
providing direction to the commun
ist movement, will forge that unity 
of will and unity of action with
out which no communist party can 
exist.

In the political sphere we must 
struggle to apply the universal 
principles of Marxism-Leninism to 
the concrete conditions in the USA. 
We must further develop political 
line and clarify line differences, 
through study, analysis, and polem
ics. Through testing the line in 
revolutionary practice and summing 
up the results, we prove in real 
life whether the line is correct or 
not. The new party will need a pro
gram, strategy and tactics, based 
on this revolutionary practice. Po
litical line, based on an analysis 
of the objective and subjective 
factors internationally and nation
ally, taking into account the his
torical experience of the interna
tional working class struggle will 
point out the tasks facing the pro
letariat. It will point out who are 
our friends and who are our enemies 
It will be agreement on political 
line that will lay the basis for 
the unity of Marxists-Lemmsts

Organizationally, we must con
tinue the struggle against amateur
ishness, strengthen democratic - 
centralism, and establish the fac
tory nuclei as the basic form of 
organization. Also we must rid 
ourselves of sociall-democratic tra
ditions in questions of organiza
tion, transforming ourselves along 
illegal-revolutionary lines of org  ̂
anization, and conscientiously pra~ 
ctjce criticism and self-criticism. 
Only in this way will we be able to 
build a "new party, a militant par
ty, a revolutionary party, one 
bold enough to lead the proletari
ans in the struggle for power, suf
ficiently experienced to find its 
bearings amidst the complex condi
tions of a revolutionary situation, 
and sufficiently flexible to steer 
clear of all submerged rocks in the 
path to its goal

Without such a party it  is use
less even to think of’overthrowing 
imperialism, of achieving the dic
tatorship of the proletariat ."
(J.V. Stalin, Foundations of Lenin
ism. )

THE KEY LINK
While all these tasks must be 

carried out simultaneously, one 
must necessarily be primary, one 
must be the key link in the chain. 
One whose resolution will move for
ward the development of the others, 
who will move us forward in the 
struggle for the party. Unlike 
objective conditions, subjective 
conditions are necessarily created

by the politically conscious ele
ment The determination of the key 
link must be carried out by first 
defining this stage in the develop
ment of the party It is by iden
tifying this that we determine 
which course to follow and conse
quently are prepared to recognize 
' left1 and 'right' deviations 

A.T M. views this period as 
one in which Marxist-Lemmsts, 
within the party-building movement, 
have in the main, made an ideolog
ical break with revisionism. We 
have reaffirmed the principles of 
Marxism-Leninism and arrived at 
unity and clarity on the question 
of the state, armed struggle, the 
nature of imperialism, etc Why 
do we point these questions out7 
Because the entire history of the 
working class movement has taught 
us that the recognition of violent 
revolution as a universal law of 
proletarian revolution, of the 
necessity of smashing the old 
state machinery ana of replacing 
the dictatorship of the bourgeoisie 
with the dictatorship of the prol
etariat, have always been the 
questions that distinguish Marxism 
from opportunism and revisionism, 
between proletarian revolutionar
ies and all renegades from the pro
letariat. These are fundamental 
questions which cannot be compro
mised. One might haye a correct 
position on other questions (i.e. 
democratic-centralism, etc.), but 
without upholding these fundamental 
principles of Marxism, the revolut
ion goes nowhere except into the 
pocket of the bourgeoisie Having 
made this break with revisionism, 
however does not mean that the id- 
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eological struggle is over. The 
ideological struggle will continue 
throughout the life of the new par
ty What this does mean is that 
the primary task facing us now is 
the application of the principles 
of Marxism-Leninism to the con
crete conditions facing the prol
etariat in the USNA—the further 
development of political line.
A T.M. sees that at this stage— 
Political Line is key1

We therefore view the line 
that "Ideology is Key", as a right 
deviation, for it negates the ad
vances made by the communist move
ment and attempts to hold back its 
development, tries to take us back 
to a stage we have already passed. 
This line underestimates the devel
opment of the subjective factor.

The line that holds-"Organiz- 
ation is key", is a left deviation

further develop political line. The 
unity we achieve within the commun
ist movement, based on line must 
come about through discussion and 
polemics, through common work and 
through the testing of our differ
ent lines in practice. Summing up 
the results will further enrich or 
modify the line.

One further point on the ques
tion of theory In our pamphlet 
Selected Speeches 1974-1975, we 1 ay 
out what historically has been a 
low regard for revolutionary theory 
within the U.S. communist and work
ing class movements. At this stage 
in the development of the party we 
must pay particular attention to 
this question. The break with re
visionism, which genuine Marxist- 
Lemmsts represent, does not in 
the least imply that a firm or thor
ough grasp of revolutionary theory 
has been attained. It can only be

which overestimates the level of 
development, clarity and unity on 
political line of the communist 
movement. Only after unity has 
been reached on ideological and po
litical line will organization be
come key

OUR TASKS AND SLOGANS

Havinĝ determined that polit
ical line is' key, we must grasp the 
corresponding tasks and slogans.
The slogan --"Marxist-Lemmsts 
Unite!" is guiding our work within 
the communist movement, while the 
slogan--"Win over the advanced'", 
guides our work within the working 
class movement.

Within the communist movement, 
as we struggle for unity, theory is 
primary. This means we must grasp 
the science of Marxism-Leninism, 
the theory of proletarian revolut
ion, and apply it to the concrete 
conditions in the USNA in order to

in the struggle to grasp and apply 
the revolutionary theory of the 
prol etari at—Marxi sm-Leni m sm, that 
we will achieve further clarity and 
ideological unity in our ranks The 
upsurge of the struggle of the 
masses demands more conscious
ness in the communist movement 
That is the ability to understand 
what the spontaneous process repre
sents and to lead it in a revolu
tionary direction. This conscious
ness cannot be attained by studying 
our limited experience but by grasp 
mg the lessons of the revolutionary 
y experience of the international 
struggle of the proletariat

"Theory is the experience of the 
working class movement in all coun
tries taken in its general aspect. 
Of course, theory becomes purpose
less if it is not connected with 
revolutionary practice, just as 
practice gropes in the dark if its 
path is not illuminated by revolu
tionary theory. But theory can be
come a tremendous force in the work

mg class movement if it  is built 
up in indissoluble connection with 
revolutionary practice, for theory, 
and theory alone, can give the 
movement confidence, the power of 
orientation, and an understanding 
of the inner relation of surround
ing events, for it, and it  alone, 
can help practice to realize not 
only how and in which direction 
classes are moving at the present 
time, but also how and in which di
rection they will move in the near 
future." (J V. Stalin-Foundations 
of Leninism )

Of the two slogans mentioned, 
one must necessarily be primary It 
is the slogan-"Marxist-Leninists 
Unite!", which is primary. For 
these forces represent communists 
who have made an ideological break 
with bourgeois ideology, a break 
with revisionism. They have commi
tted their entire lives to the str
uggle for socialism and the dictat
orship of the proletariat They 
have embraced the science of Marx
ism-Leninism as their guide to rev
olutionary action and are carrying 
out daily poliitcal work. They 
represent the conscious element, 
those forces which will make the 
masses conscious (at this period 
the advanced elements) of their 
role as the makers of history. Now 
if we say that one of our mam 
tasks is to seek out and win over 
the advanced workers, who by Len
in's definition are not yet commun
ists, who must be raised to the lev 
el of communists, who have not yet 
dedicated their entire lives to 
proletarian revolution, then how 
much more important is uniting all 
those who have made such a commit
ment Obviously we must make it 
primary

Yet we must understand the re
lationship between these tasks and 
the slogan-"Win over the advanced!" 
The experience of the international 
proletariat teaches us that every 
working class movement brings ad
vanced workers to the fore. Advanc
ed workers whom we must win over in 
the heat of class struggle, on the 
basis of our practical political 
work, which is guided by our polit
ical line. What then is the relat
ionship of "Win over the advanced'" 
to "Marxist-Lemmsts Unite!" when 
political line is key?

1. Winning over the advanced can 
only be done on the basis of 
correct political line.

2. The process of winning over the 
advanced is the test of our 
line in practice and the lines 
of other Marxist-Lemmsts, 
verifying it as correct or in
correct

3. The advanced help to develop 
the line through their practice 
sum-ups and criticisms

4 The advanced help us to perform 
the essential task of isolating 
the opportunists and revision- 
ists--theoretically through 
t̂heir study and grasp of Marx
ism-Leninism Practically by 
the correct application of this 
science, the advanced will win 
the masses away from the lead-
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ership of opportunism and re
visionism

Within the copiumst movement 
there have been errors made in con
fusing the tasks to be carried out 
in the communist movement with the 
tasks to be carried out in the 
working class and the primacy of 
the former. In practice this has 
meant that these comrades have com
mitted the sectarian error of plac
ing the winning of the advanced to 
their particular organization over 
the burning task of uniting all 
genuine Marxists-Lemmsts They 
have placed the growth of their or
ganization above the task of build
ing the party. This is the logical 
extension of the line that organ
ization is key--that because we 
have so much unity, our task is now 
"to unite in the process of winning 
over the advanced." By not making 
the unity of Marxist-Lemmsts pri
mary, these comrades too are belit
tling the role of the conscious 
element. So that while criticizing 
the economists for belittling the 
role of the conscious element on 
the right, these comrades belittle 
the role of the conscious element 
from the ’left1

FOR THE UNITY OF MARXIST-LENINISTS

ATM has not yet put forward a 
plan for the unity of Marxist-Lem
msts. This is a task that still 
confronts the entire communist move 
ment, not just ATM However, there 
are four areas in which we must 
have fundamental unity on line in 
order to unite l)the international 
situation, 2)the national situation 
3)the national question, 4)party 
building

In future issues of Revolution
ary Cause, we will expand further 
on the four areas pointed out above, 
Here however, we will outline them 
briefly l.The international situa
tion we must unite on the four 
main contradictions in the world 
today and the principle contradic
tion as layed out by the Communist 
Party of China We must unite on 
the question of the restoration of 
capitalism in the USSR and on the 
role of Soviet Social-Imperialism, 
the main danger in the communist 
movement internationally There mu
st also be agreement on the leading 
role of China and Albania in the in 
ternational communist movement

2. The national situation: We must 
unite on the main contradiction in 
U.S society, the principle contra
diction; an analysis of classes, 
and the program, strategy and tac
tics that flow from this analysis 
Further we must unite on the main 
danger in the communist and working 
class movements And finally on . 
the two main questions facing the 
working class today--A) the shifting 
of the burden of the crisis onto the 
backs of the working class, and
B) the increased social and polit
ical oppression of the oppressed 
nationalities.

3. The national question We must 
unite on upholding the right of the 
Afro-American Nation to political

secession, the right of Puerto Rico 
to independence, and on the Chicano 
National Question. We must further 
unite, on developing our line on the 
national questions of all peoples 
oppressed by U S Imperialism with
in and outside the borders of the 
USNA in the spirit of proletarian 
internationalism, and adhering to 
the principles of Marxism-Leninism 
on this question. We must pay 
particular attention to this quest
ion, not only because confusion, 
opportunism and chauvinism still 
reign on this question in the com
munist movement as a whole but also 
because the communist movement as a 
whole has failed to grasp this que
stion. That is, that this question 
is the principle contradiction in 
the world today, that the oppres
sion of nations is the political 
essence of imperialism

4 Party Building- We must unite 
on the leading role of the new com
munist party "Our position on the 
other hand is that a Communist Par
ty is a union of the working class 
movement with socialism but that 
the subjective factor is the lead
ing factor in the revolution, i.e 
consciousness (socialist ideology), 
organization (the party), and direc 
tion (theory), and this is precise
ly the revolutionizing and guiding 
force of the working class move
ment." (ATM Unity Statement -d 9)

We must unite on the present 
stage in the development of the 
party--where "Political Line is 
Key!" and on the tasks that flow 
from this as encompassed in the 
slogans, "Marxist-Lemmsts Unite!" 
and "Win over the advanced1" and on 
the primacy of the former.

We must unite on upholding the 
organizational principles of demo
cratic-central ism, establish the 
factory nuclei as the basic form of 
organization, rid ourselves of

social-democratic traditions in 
questions of organization, trans
forming ourselves along illegal, 
revolutionary lines of organization 
and conscientiously practice criti- 
cism--self-criticism

We must unite on who are the 
advanced workers and on the main 
danger in the communist movement, 
right opportunism and revisionism.

And in summary, we must unite 
on upholding the ideological, pol 
itical, and organizational princi
ples of a Leninist party as summar
ized in, What is to be Done7,One 
Step Forward, Two Steps Back, 
Foundations of Leninism, the terms 
of admission into the Communist 
International, and Stalin's 12 
points/of Bolshevization

At the time of A.T.M 's Unity 
Congress in May of last year, we 
stated that the central task facinu 
the communist movement was the

building of a new Marxist-Leninist 
party. Since then we have further 
developed our line on this question 
by defining the stage that this pre
party period of the communist move
ment is in We have seen that hav
ing made an ideological break with 
revisionism, that the theoretical 
struggle is primary in the strugole 
to unite Marxist-Lemmsts and that 
"Political line is Key"1 We have 
defined the tasks that must be car
ried out within the communist and 
■working class movement and put for
ward our two main slogans-"Marxist- 
Leninists Unite!", and "Win over 
the advanced!" We have also laid 
out the basis for the primacy of 
the former and the relationshio be
tween the two. Within the columns 
of Revolutionary Cause we will con
tinue the struggle for theoretical 
clarify and unity of the communist 
movement and will contribute to 
bring that movement forward so that 
all genuine MARXIST-LENINISTS 
UNITE''
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